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Meeting Summary – February 8, 2006


Agenda (Attachment A)

List of Attendees (Attachment B)

Welcome and Introductions

John Corbin (Coalition Chairperson)
John Corbin welcomed representatives of the NTIMC and thanked them for their continuing support and energy.  John emphasized that the Coalition continues to have a positive impact on traffic incident scene management, quick clearance, and responder safety.  John briefly reviewed the agenda, asked if there were additional items Coalition members wished to discuss, and called for self introductions.
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Status of Coalition Actions

Membership Update
John Corbin

John Corbin provided an update on the membership activities initiated during the last NTIMC meeting in October 2005.  John reminded members that we are continuing efforts to strengthen law enforcement representation on the Coalition.   John thanked Dick Ashton for his recent interest and participation in current and future NTIMC activities in representation of the IACP and emphasized that Harlin McEwen will still be engaged in Coalition activities.
· The Membership Task Force continues efforts to engage the National Sheriffs Association (NSA) in the Coalition.  Harlin McEwen has been working to determine an appropriate point of contact to solicit NSA participation.  The National Conference to advance Planned Special Events and Traffic Incident Management (November 28-29, 2006) presents an opportunity to invite and engage the NSA in broader Coalition activities.  Dick Ashton offered to help identify a point of contact at the IACP.  
· The Association of Public-Safety Communications Officials (APCO) is being revisited as a potential member to the Coalition.
· The invitation to the American Automobile Association (AAA) has been sent, response pending.  

· The American Public Transportation Association (APTA) has accepted the invitation to join the Coalition.  
Action items:

· The Coalition support group will determine status of Harlin McEwen’s request for NSA representation; Harlin McEwen will copy Jim Goerke on any correspondence.

· Valerie Briggs will contact NSA through staff point of contact, in parallel with Harlin McEwen’s effort, to solicit representation from NSA technical committee members.

· Jim Goerke will copy Brett Graves, Valerie Briggs, and John Corbin on PSAG correspondence with Nancy Pollock from APCO. Coalition Support will then provide invitation confirmation from the NTIMC.

· Valerie Briggs will follow up with APTA on representation details on the NTIMC.

· The Coalition support group will follow up with AAA on participation in the NTIMC.

· The Coalition support group will follow up with International Association of Emergency Managers and the National Emergency Management Association on potential for representation.

Transportation Research Board Annual Meeting 
John Corbin

· During the recent TRB Annual Meeting the TRB Freeway Operations Committee was presented with information on the NTIMC and its vision for a National Unified Goal for Traffic Incident Management; it was well received.   
· The Strategic Highway Research Program II (SHRP-II) is focused on applied research in four areas:  safety, renewal, reliability, and capacity.  Research in the reliability area will examine effective ways to reduce congestion through incident reduction, management, response, and mitigation.  John Corbin offered that research activities in this area strongly relate to the activities of the NTIMC Research Task Force.  The NTIMC Research Task Force should ensure that SHRP-II activities are included within research tracking and monitoring activities.  John advised that the program will start up quickly; by October 2006 initial project concepts will be developed.  Technical advisory committees will be developed by April 2006. The NTIMC Research Task force should formally request participation and identify potential technical advisory committee members.  
Discussion:  

· The first set of SHRP-II problem statements will be developed in May 2006.   The process to propose representation and inclusion in research problem statements is still being considered.  John Conrad has encouraging participation from the Coalition. (Cunard)

· SHRP-II has a defined research and implementation timeframe for projects.  The idea is to move research to implementation quickly.  (Haas) 
· Recognize that the NTIMC can work through our Research Task Force to influence the research efforts. (Corbin)

· FHWA will begin development of a Research Circular of proposed research ideas for traffic incident management.  
Action items:

· The Coalition support group will follow up with Rebecca Brewster on the potential for her to participate on the SHRP II Reliability Technical Coordinating Committee.  Rebecca Brewster will determine if/when the NTIMC Research Task Force should be convened to address Coalition representation.    
· David Helman will circulate the traffic incident management proposed research circular among the NTIMC for comment.  

· Valerie Briggs will begin advertising the need for comment on the pooled fund study with relevant AASHTO committees.

· The Coalition support group will request an updated draft version of the Freeway Operations Committee Research Circular. 
· A discussion of the Research Task Force will be included in the May NTIMC meeting agenda.
ANSI/ISEA Public Safety Vest Visibility Standard
Steve Austin

The International Safety Equipment Association (ISEA) has been very receptive to the request for consideration of a “Public Safety Vest” standard for high visibility for traffic incident management responders.  Steve Austin recognized Janice Bradley who attended the Coalition meeting on behalf of ISEA.  Steve mentioned the October 13, 2006, meeting between the ISEA and Coalition member representatives.  During the meeting NTIMC members focused on encouraging the ANSI/ISEA to initiate the development process for considering the need for and details of a formal standard for the Public Safety Vest, rather than discussing specific vest details.
Janice Bradley thanked Steve and the Coalition for their interest in assisting with the development of a public safety standard.  Janice Bradley distributed a copy of the draft outline for the standard.  She explained that ISEA represents suppliers and manufacturers of personal protection safety and health equipment and apparel.  The ISEA is responsible for representing industry interests and promoting the standardization of safety equipment.  The draft outline distributed incorporates elements related to the ISEA by the NTIMC representatives and members of the public safety industry.    The outline incorporates some of the functionality elements described by public safety stakeholders.  The ISEA feels strongly about meeting the needs of traffic incident responders.  The ISEA is planning to offer the new standard for public comment in March 2006.

Janice Bradley assured the Coalition that all materials and technologies to produce the public safety vest are readily available, and the vest will be in production within days after the standard is passed by ANSI/ISEA.   The vest will be labeled “Public Safety Vest” and will use the retro reflective material with the highest level of performance.  ISEA is expecting that when the standard is finalized the NTIMC will help promote this as a real success story in making public safety personnel on roadways visible.   Cross acknowledgment of the standard from FHWA in the MUTCD would be optimal.  Standards are on a revision cycle, so we will continue to encourage use of the vest and standard after manufacturing begins.  Janice Bradley cautioned that we should avoid creating very specific design criteria early in the public safety vest life span.  A prototype vest may be available for display in May 2006.  
Discussion:  

· Suggest we develop and distribute an article about the vest and the NTIMC upon release of the new standard and vest prototype. (Henry deVries)  
· Request a prototype vest be available for display at the IAFC booth at the Annual IAFC Fire and Rescue-Medical Conference, taking place April 24-26, 2006 in New Orleans, LA. (Steve Austin)

· Request the standard include graphical representation of the proposed vest, to facilitate practitioner review. (Kevin McGinnis)
· Suggest we consider an article and potentially a press opportunity when the vest is designed as a good opportunity to get the word out about the Coalition, the standard and vest, and respondersafety.com. (John Corbin)
· The technology does not currently exist to thoroughly research visibility issues. (Steve Austin)
· The NFPA continues to develop the salient science behind visibility research and technology.  Work to establish research criteria will take place this summer. (Bill Troup) 

· It will be critical to convince senior management and budget makers of the critical need for public safety vests. (T.J. Nedrow)
· Proposed that the NTIMC convene a task force to coordinate response from the NTIMC when the standard goes to public comment period. (Steve Austin)
Action items:

· The Coalition support group will convene the Roadway Scene Incident Management and Visibility Task Force.  The task force will plan a coordinated response to the Public Safety Vest Standard.  The volunteer members task force includes Steve Austin, Bill Troup, David Helman, Donna Clark, Kevin McGinnis, Mike Zezeski, TJ Nedrow, Harriet Cooley, Henry Devries, and John Corbin.
· The Task Force will also follow up on other opportunities for promoting on-scene visibility, particularly how the efforts may be relevant to development of the National Unified Goal for Traffic Incident Management.

· David Helman will let the Coalition know when the public comment period for proposed revisions to the MUTCD are open.  Karen Haas and Janice Bradley will coordinate to develop an outreach article once the standard is passed.

Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices: Guidance and Coordination

Steve Austin / David Helman
Representative members of the NTIMC met with members of the National Committee Uniform Traffic Control Devices (NCUTCD) as well as other representatives of the public safety response community on January 12, 2006, to discuss traffic incident response issues.  The informal group discussed the proposed MUTCD 6-I Typical Applications, public safety responder retro-reflective vest issues, and the implications of SAFETEA-LU.  Gene Putman, chair of the NCUTCD, participated in the meeting.  The group agreed that the NTIMC should be represented on the NCUTCD.  Gene Putman, chair of the NCUTCD promised to provide recommendations on how the NTIMC can gain representative status on the Committee.  
David Helman provided the Coalition with a background summary of the NCUTCD.  The Committee is an advisory group to FHWA.  The overall Committee consists of 250 members representing 21 sponsoring organizations having a total of 39 votes.  There are a number of technical committees that deal with specific traffic control issues.  Incident response/management has been increasingly recognized in the MUTCD over the last several years.  The Temporary Traffic Control Devices Committee consists of 45 members who make recommendations to the full committee, which in turn provides recommendations to the FHWA.  Gene Putman is chairman of the Temporary Traffic Control Committee of the NCUTCD.

Typical applications provided in the MUTCD are not standards, but rather examples prescribing how certain situations or incidents could be handled in terms of placement of vehicles, traffic control, and scene management.   Typical applications are often construed as standards, when they are only recommendations.  The FHWA is cautious about placing too much detail into MUTCD based on liability concerns.  
Discussion:  

· Adding typical applications on incident management may be premature at this time.  The NTIMC is well positioned to help vet the typical applications among traffic incident responders and to offer recommendations for final development for the next planned version of the MUTCD.  (John Corbin)
· There are issues of equitable representation on the NCUTCD.  Steve suggested that the NTIMC ensure we are represented on the NCUTCD prior to providing comments.  (Steve Austin)
· There may be conflicts between the MUTCD TAs and the National Unified Goal.  Serious issues exist with the EMT locations proposed in the typical applications distributed for consideration.  Typical applications may not be feasible on an operations level. (Kevin McGinnis)
· Vehicle position is consistently raised as a serious issue.  Mike suggested that the NCUTCD focus on traffic control issues, rather than vehicle placement during an incident.  Mike encouraged the inclusion of vehicle graphics and placement in MUTCD.  (Mike Zezeski)
· Zones could be identified in the MUTCD, rather than specific vehicle placement.  If zones cannot be properly considered by June, the NTIMC should formally encourage deferment of typical applications being placed in the MUTCD.  (John Corbin)
· It is important that we recognize that the MUTCD is a standards document, and liability issues will be prevalent if the language is not carefully considered. (Rich Cunard)
· Training, education, and guidance might be preferable to typical applications giving practitioners tools and allowing them to determine how best to position vehicles.  (Karen Haas)
· The NFPA is creating guidance for placement of vehicles.  The term “examples” may be preferred, as opposed to typical applications, to clarify that they are suggestions.  (Bill Troup)
Action items:

· The Coalition support group will develop a preliminary email for John Corbin to send to Gene Putman, the email will relate the Coalitions plan to pursue representation on the NCUTCD.  
· The Coalition support group will draft a formal letter to Gene Putman at NCUTCD requesting that the decision to recommend use of TAs in the MUTCD be deferred until further consideration.

· Members of the NTIMC task force will teleconference with Gene Putman, ASSHTO, and ITE members in mid-March to discuss TAs for traffic incident management.
· Valerie Briggs and Steve Cyra will contact key ITE and AASHTO members to encourage participation in the conference call.
· Following completion of the previous action items, the Coalition will develop a letter to Lee Billingsley to formally request four representatives (Fire, Police, EMS, and Transportation) to the NCUTCD.
Developing the National Unified Goal for Traffic Incident Management

John Corbin / Karen Haas

A draft straw man of the National Unified Goal (NUG) for initial discussion was distributed to the Coalition.  John Corbin related that the table results largely from the European Traffic Incident Management scan tour.  Each of the four countries visited had a national goal, priorities in place, and plans pertaining to incidents on the national highway system.  Scan participants noted that Europe's more centralized national political systems make it easier for the Europeans to establish and implement national goals. In the United States, the strong role of State and local government mean that national goals will likely be more generalized, and they need to be developed through a consensus process and implemented according to State and local priorities.  The recommendations from the scan tour will provide validation for ideas and good practices, as well as assist during development of a NUG for the United States.
John Corbin described the straw man NUG.  Major themes include safe responders, immediate warning, quick clearance, and accountable progress.  Performance targets are provided that help progress each major theme area.  Procedures and practices are proposed that would help achieve specific performance targets.  “For example if Move-Over Laws were enforced consistently in all 50 States, this would help achieve the zero hit performance target.”  This draft straw man represents only a “schematic framework” for general reaction and facilitates discussion by the Coalition.  John Corbin challenged the Coalition to help capture the right themes, performance targets, and key functional elements.  

Development process

John Corbin discussed the NUG development process and the need to consider how the straw man thematic areas resonate with NTIMC member organizations’ goals and missions.  Part of the development process proposed includes “listening sessions” to help determine how various organizations envision the NUG.  The NUG will be vetted and discussed among NTIMC member organizations, with a draft version developed for the TIM/PSE Workshop and the NUG Ratification Summit.  Following these activities, the NUG should be in draft final version.  It will then be vetted among the States, moving towards implementation.

Karen Haas discussed the proposed NUG development process, which includes three phases:

· Phase I is outreach to NTIMC member organizations to explain the NUG concept and the proposed process; learn about member organizations' priorities; and invite participation. Based on input, a preliminary NUG will be developed by a working group.

· Phase II is facilitated, interactive discussion of a preliminary NUG at the December 2006 conference in Irvine, CA.
· Phase III will finalize and publicly release the NUG at a ratification conference in 2007. The working group for finalization of the NUG will be broadened to gain representation from each NTIMC member organization. When the Phase III working group achieves a consensus version of the NUG, key opinion leaders in NTIMC constituency groups will be convened at the ratification summit to formally adopt the final NUG and publicly launch implementation.

Discussion:  

· Suggest we add “certification” after accreditation.  Suggest we remove the words “traffic control” from A2 under Procedures and Practices and add secondary crashes element under the zero hit performance target. (Kevin McGinnis)
· “Incident Identification” should be included as a major theme.  (Rich Cunard)
· Recommend “interdisciplinary training” under the procedures and practices column. (Henry deVries)
· It is important to consider State- and practitioner-level outreach during implementation of the NUG.  Once developed, the NUG should go directly to State EMS directors and Police and Fire Chiefs.  (Kevin McGinnis)
· Suggest we begin advertising development of the goal.  The AASHTO Director has placed development of the NUG within his annual goals. (Valerie Briggs)  

· Suggest that the NUG, once developed, will be a small document (approximately 6 pages) capturing each thematic level.  The process should use incremental steps for each implementation strategy.  Practitioners get the goal, understand it, and develop an implementation plan.  Include a column on implementation strategies. (John Corbin)
· There are 16 initiatives associated with the National Fallen Firefighters Foundation.  Suggest we adopt similar bullet points or initiatives as the NUG is developed.  (Steve Austin)
· The accreditation process through CALEA could help encourage implementation. (Dick Ashton)
· The Institute of Medicine is performing an exhaustive study on EMS.  Following the study a new version of “EMS Agenda for the Future” will be proposed.  This will be an opportunity to gain attention for the NUG. (Kevin McGinnis) 
· Steve Austin suggested a catch phrase be developed to help advertise the goal, something similar to “Everyone Goes Home.”
· Kevin McGinnis suggested that the Strategic Highway Safety Plan may offer an opportunity to vet the NUG.  SHSP personnel may be valuable attendees at the conference.
· John Corbin proposed that information and participation from NTIMC members and constituents will be critical during NUG development.  

Actions:

· Karen Haas will develop a suggested list of participants (Nedrow, Cyra, Corbin, Brewster, Graves, Briggs) from the NTIMC to support programmatic development of the NUG and create a timeline for completion.

· Brett Graves will convene recommended participants through email.

· Valerie Briggs will coordinate administrative / logistical support for NUG development with Dave Helman.  

Public Safety Advisory Group Update

Jim Goerke – Public Safety Advisory Group Chair
The Public Safety Advisory Group (PSAG) met on February 8, 2006.  Jim Goerke summarized activities of the PSAG.  The Medical Subcommittee is assisting with the development of emergency communications networks.  Mike Brown is leading the effort to examine technology and how it can benefit first responder safety and their operational practices, a draft report will be developed based on these findings.  Both Committees are currently working on finalizing reports that respectively address next generation emergency communications networks (networks of networks), and the application of ITS technology to responder safety and effectiveness.  The emergency communications subcommittee is helping develop a description of existing emergency communications networks, a report will be published based on the findings.
Next Generation 911 Initiative

The PSAG, in support of the Department’s NG9-1-1 Project, is working on facilitating a better exchange of information and data from the 911 system, as well as ways to utilize the data.  There is currently a lot of activity taking place in the field both on how technology can improve response, and what infrastructure is needed.  Jim mentioned that the technology exists, this effort is not looking to develop new technology, rather looking for better ways to utilize the current technology.  The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) has played a significant role in supporting the effort; the Secretary of the DOT Secretary is also encouraging and supporting the effort.  Jim related that this is an exciting initiative to share both communications and data, both voice and data, among emergency response agencies.
Discussion:

· John Corbin offered that NG9-1-1 relates to the NUG.  The initiative will provide the tools necessary for agencies to perform the NUG.  Another opportunity that evolved today is an NCHRP reporting procedures research effort which is currently being contracted.

· Jim Goerke stated that NHTSA is finalizing a field operations test that is examining telematics and “may day” services.  This effort will also help with responder data issues and event response.

· The National Fire Fighter Near-Miss Reporting System 2005 Program Kit was distributed to the Coalition.  T.J. Nedrow suggested a presentation on the kit be scheduled at the next coalition meeting. 
Action items:

· TJ Nedrow and Brett Graves will follow up with representatives from the National Fire Fighter Near-Miss Reporting System regarding the presentation at the May NTIMC meeting.
Traffic Incident Management Standards Coordination
Brett Graves / Valerie Briggs

A draft table of existing standards and guidelines for traffic incident management was distributed to the Coalition for review and comment.  The table includes ANSI, NFPA, and MUTCD standards.  Also included were several documents that specify guidelines related to traffic incident management.  The Coalition voiced concerns over the relevancy of the NFPA standards cited.  Several members of the Coalition also identified potential sources of additional standards, such as on the State level.  Coalition members were also confused by the guidelines mentioned, and expressed the general preference that only standards be included on a revised version.  Once revisions to the standards table are completed, AASHTO is planning to ballot the document through its subcommittee process.   
Action items:

· The Coalition support group will revise the Standards table and redistribute to the full Coalition for approval.

Traffic Incident Management Community of Practice
Brett Graves / Laurie Radow

Brett Graves provided an overview of the Traffic Incident Management Community of Practice.  The purpose of the project is to facilitate the exchange information, good practices, and lessons learned among traffic incident management responders and professionals.  The Community of Practice (CoP) will serve as a forum for responders to collaborate, share, and discuss relevant issues and ideas.  The CoP will strive to serve as a “one-stop” TIM website for practitioners to research a question or find information on a specific topic.  Overall the CoP will facilitate a better understanding multi-agency processes and cultures, reducing the effect traffic incidents have on roadway users and incident responders.
The TIM CoP development team hopes to recruit members of the NTIMC to participate on the website.  The website currently focuses on three areas of traffic incident management: on-scene operations, institutional issues, and communication/technology.  

A discussion area, resources, and directory of practitioners are available for each topic area listed above.  The CoP development team will look to NTIMC members to help develop and answer questions posed on the website.  Several on-going initiatives, such as development of the National Unified Goal, or the public safety vest standard can be used to help increase traffic to the website.
The TIM CoP will go live near the end of February.  The development team will utilize various practitioner email lists to announce availability of the website.
Action Items:  

· The Coalition support group will send introductory email on the CoP web address including text for distribution to NTIMC member organizations and constituents.
· Brett Graves will develop a policy pertaining to media inquiries to the TIM CoP in coordination with Laurie Radow at FHWA.  Suggested that media be directed to member organizations, deferring any comment.
Member Events and Products 

All Coalition Members

The Coalition reviewed the Shared Calendar, including items listed on the Agenda.   While there is some overlap between the Shared Calendar and the Outreach Calendar, they serve two separate and vital purposes.  The Outreach calendar highlights opportunities for Coalition presentations and general outreach.  The shared calendar highlights all relevant member conferences and workshops.     
· Firehouse World Conference and Expo – San Diego, California, February 19-23, 2006.
· ATSSA Traffic Expo – Fort Lauderdale, Florida, March 3-7, 2006.
· TIM Focus State Initiative on Performance Measures, NTOC Webinar, February 22, 2006.
· ITE 2006 Technical Conference and Exhibit – San Antonio, Texas, March 19-22, 2006.
· ITS America Annual Meeting & Exposition – Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, May 2006.
· IACP Highway Safety Committee Mid-Year Meeting – San Diego, California, June 7-10, 2006.
· NASEMSO Annual Meeting – Charleston, West Virginia, October 1-6, 2006.
· CVVFA Highway Incident Scene Safety Training – Newport, Pennsylvania, March 18 2006.
· CVVFA Exhibitor Fire Department Instructors Conference - Indianapolis Indiana, April 27-29, 2006.
· CVVFA Highway Incident Scene Safety Training Holloway -Terrace, Delaware, May 20, 2006.
Action items:

· The Coalition support group will add the 511 Conference, National and Rural ITS Conference, to the events calendar.

· Outreach Coordination will become a standing topic at future Coalition meetings and leadership follow up teleconferences, facilitating updates to the outreach calendar.
· NTIMC members should provide all relevant events to Coalition support for updating the Shared Calendar.

· T.J. Nedrow will contact Mike Brown (IAFC) to discuss participation at IAFC conferences and solicitation of participation in NUG development.
Standing Agenda Items for Future Coalition Meetings

· Recent Meetings, Events and Outcomes. 
· PSAG Update.

· Scene Management Topics.

· NUG.

· Safety Vest Standard.

· TIM Research.

· Community of Practice topics. 

· Performance Measures. 

· Member Events and Outreach coordination.  

Conclusion

John Corbin reviewed the action items determined during the meeting.   John related to the Coalition that he continues to represent your efforts, outreach, and energy at various meetings and conference opportunities.
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FEBRUARY 8, 2006

9:00 AM – 3:30 PM

ITS America
1100 17th Street, NW, Suite 1200

Washington, DC 20036


AGENDA

	9:00
	Welcome and Overview of Agenda
	John Corbin



	9:15
	Status of Coalition Actions

· Membership Update - (Law enforcement representation IACP, NSA) (http://timcoalition.org//sites/ntimc/docs/Public%20Safety%20Vest_122005.htm) 

· Transportation Research Board – Annual Meeting Opportunities (SHRP II “Reliability” year one development, Freeway Operations Committee Circular) 

· ETO Sheet of related initiatives
	

	9:45
	ANSI/ISEA Public Safety Vest Visibility Standard

· FHWA High Visibility Garment Requirements

· Proposed TIM Scene Visibility Task Force
	Steve Austin

	10:15
	Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices: Guidance and Coordination 

· Outcomes of January Meetings

· Emergency Vehicle Placement Guidance

· MUTCD Liaison Function

· MUTCD TIM Traffic Control Task Force
	Steve Austin

David Helman

	11:00
	Break
	

	11:15
	Developing the National Unified Goal for Traffic Incident Management

· What is the National Unified Goal (Straw man Framework) 

· Draft Development Process & Schedule

· 2006 TIM Conference (November, Newport Beach, CA)

· February 9 Communications & Outreach Workshop Purpose

· Next Steps & Formation of Working Groups
	John Corbin

Karen Haas

	12:15
	Lunch
	

	1:15
	Public Safety Advisory Group Update

· Next Generation 911 

· Opportunities for NTIMC Support or Joint Ventures – TIR NCHRP Project
	Jim Goerke



	1:30
	Traffic Incident Management Standards Coordination

· Summary Table of Operational TIM Standards

· Opportunities for AASHTO Support of Public Safety TIM Standards

· Action Plan for AASHTO Adoption of Relevant Standards
	Brett Graves, Valerie Briggs, and Bill Troup

	2:00
	Traffic Incident Management Community of Practice 

· Action & Input Needed from NTIMC

· Schedule for Completion & Initial Availability

· Rollout Opportunities for NTIMC
	Laurie Radow, Brett Graves


	2:30
	Member Events and Products 

· Review of events calendar

· Firehouse World Conference and Expo – San Diego, California, February 19-23, 2006

· ATSSA Traffic Expo – Fort Lauderdale, Florida, March 3-7, 2006

· TIM Focus State Initiative on Performance Measures, NTOC Webinar, February 22, 2006

· ITE 2006 Technical Conference and Exhibit – San Antonio, Texas, March 19-22, 2006

· ITS America Annual Meeting & Exposition – Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, May 2006

· IACP Highway Safety Committee Mid-Year Meeting – San Diego, California – June 7-10, 2006
· NASEMSO Annual Meeting – Charleston, West Virginia, October 1-6, 2006
· CVVFA Highway Incident Scene Safety Training – Newport, Pennsylvania, March 18 2006

· CVVFA Exhibitor Fire Department Instructors Conference - Indianapolis Indiana, April 27-29, 2006 

· CVVFA Highway Incident Scene Safety Training Holloway -Terrace, Delaware, May 20, 2006
· What is needed to utilized these outreach opportunities?
	All Coalition Members

	3:00
	Conclusion

· Summary 

· Review of action items
	John Corbin



	3:30
	Adjourn
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